
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daily update 
(4 March 2024, 12.40pm) 
 
Topics in this Core Brief: 

• Supporting colleagues and patients during Ramadan 
• Scottish Apprenticeship Week – 4-8 March 2024 
• Quality Strategy Development Newsletter 

 
 

Remember, for all your latest news stories, visit our new Staffnet Hub: 
GGC-Staffnet Hub - Home (sharepoint.com) 

  
 
 

Supporting colleagues and patients during Ramadan 
  
With the holy month of Ramadan beginning on 11 March 2024 (subject to the 
sighting of the moon), many of our Muslim colleagues and patients will be 
observing the fast. This requires abstaining from food and drink from dawn to 
sunset, impacting various aspects of their daily lives. 
  
To ensure we offer the best possible support, we're sharing a comprehensive 
information sheet for all service leads, managers and frontline staff. 
 
We encourage managers to review the information sheet and, where practicable, 
make adjustments to service plans for the month. 
  
This could include: 

• Flexible scheduling: Consider short term flexible working hours or meal 
breaks to accommodate fasting colleagues 

• Patient communication: Be mindful of fasting patients' needs during 
consultations and scheduling appointments 

• Respectful interactions: Ensure all interactions with colleagues and patients 
are sensitive and respectful of their beliefs. 

  
By understanding and supporting our colleagues and patients observing Ramadan, 
we can foster an inclusive and supportive work environment for everyone. 
 
 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscottish.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FGGC-Staffnet&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256181104%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LWi6z6zxesk7HEReJXJDG68hG%2FbOvBxIaFrz5p8MoJE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2024%2F03%2FMCB-Ramadan-Health-Guide-2024.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256191885%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=118K%2BsfXYf6ciHYzBaU95dJSaoTpA4BjIWX9U3R7PHs%3D&reserved=0


 

Scottish Apprenticeship Week – 4-8 March 2024 
 
This week we are proud to be supporting Scottish Apprenticeship Week and will be 
highlighting the types of apprenticeships that we have available across NHSGGC 
on our social media channels, @NHSGGC. 
 
Scottish Apprenticeship Week provides an opportunity for employers to celebrate 
the role apprenticeships play in unlocking the potential of young people through 
foundation, modern, technical and graduate apprenticeship pathways.   
 
Apprenticeships are a really important element of our recruitment and training 
programme as they support staff to undergo on the job training while gaining a 
nationally recognised qualification. 
 
Throughout Scottish Apprenticeship Week we will be showcasing our recent 
apprenticeship activity on Staffnet, first up is John Hetherington who is currently a 
Coordinating Supervisor based at the QEUH campus. 
 

 
 
 
You can also find out more about our apprenticeship programme and meet more of 
our apprentices on our website. 
 
Quality Strategy Development Newsletter 
 
Issue 4 of the NHSGGC Quality Strategy Newsletter provides an update 
on Creating the Conditions for Quality in NHSGGC, the NHSGGC Quality 
Improvement Network and the Quality Strategy Design and Development Group. 
 
 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fscottish.sharepoint.com%2Fsites%2FGGC-Staffnet%2FSitePages%2FScottish-Apprenticeship-Week-%25E2%2580%2593-4-8-March-2024.aspx&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256201076%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=K2vsULpyilarp8btS8Frxf528y7r7rFRwdSZZ8DNXWE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DZhgsPHfjFQ0&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256209942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MqTFGJVJVpksFnJWrwZ8VM3TWO9IEu8XeloAssCXsp8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Frecruitment%2Fstarting-your-nhs-career%2Fapprenticeships%2Fnhs-apprenticeships%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256230950%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GJLiWKXn5VyDiu3aFKRCEPvqYgeJw7evza5WbGkI1VU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DZhgsPHfjFQ0&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256220731%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Kz%2BBKgFilLtIFBArJNZtM1VxJNqlm4%2BtgnjAgAFBRSg%3D&reserved=0


 

 

NHSGGC Quality Strategy Newsletter 

Go to this Sway 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
***Staff are reminded to make sure their personal contact details are up to date on eESS.*** 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
It is important to share Core Brief with colleagues who do not  

have access to a computer.  
A full archive of printable PDFs are available on  website 

   
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsway.cloud.microsoft%2FTh2SKx1G6A2GJh1g%3Fref%3Demail&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256250628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lAPzXRSCCKkxXrqd5rGCiEND%2BjC9MJNxSxJTTqpd11Q%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsway.cloud.microsoft%2FTh2SKx1G6A2GJh1g%3Fref%3Demail&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256256942%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vtOMh0wqW978PVa3zCPXS2CT82IT7I%2FD9wj5UJ4HEq4%3D&reserved=0
https://nhsnss.service-now.com/ggc_hr
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsway.cloud.microsoft%2FTh2SKx1G6A2GJh1g%3Fref%3Demail&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256241899%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ey%2BAeqG0bG4psJ3WJguV5FcrZ0hjCsshETqcekwEOmw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Frcrp&data=05%7C02%7CLyn.Stirling%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Cf12656f135a74e1a527908dc3c462a80%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638451519256262987%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LgccWPRMcig0k4GSdG7vO%2FcqX2ESDETwTnffrgNEKv0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhsggc.scot%2Fstaff-recruitment%2Fstaff-communications%2Fcore-brief%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMargaret.Brodie%40ggc.scot.nhs.uk%7Ccc27844b2862433f6e4d08db68e862ff%7C10efe0bda0304bca809cb5e6745e499a%7C0%7C0%7C638219119531685552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=miRHxlnmAz6n3RkcXcocQlcSRQMF%2Fw4Hy%2FeyJ8fmbCo%3D&reserved=0

